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	SUBJECT/TITLE
	Home incarceration


	SPONSOR
	Rep. Sheldon Baugh


MANDATE SUMMARY

	Unit of Government:
	
	City;
	X
	County;
	X
	Urban County Government


Program/

	Office(s) Impacted:
	 Jailers and law enforcement officials involved in the home incarceration program.


	Requirement:
	X
	Mandatory
	
	Optional


Effect on

	Powers & Duties
	
	Modifies Existing
	X
	Adds New
	X
	Eliminates Existing


PURPOSE/MECHANICS

This bill prohibits felons from being considered for home incarceration.  Currently, non-violent felons are eligible for home incarceration.  This bill removes the eligibility of all convicted felons for home incarceration.

	FISCAL EXPLANATION/BILL PROVISIONS
	ESTIMATED COST


The effect of this bill is indeterminable, but could be significant.  Currently, the Department of Corrections has no felons in home incarceration.  Though the Department of Corrections currently has no felons in home incarceration, the Department proposes placing 850 non-violent felons into a federally funded Community Confinement Program.  This program would involve home incarceration.  If this bill prevents this program from taking place, extra space will be needed for these prisoners.

The Department of Correction's figure of 850 non-violent felons is a mixture of actual prisoners, currently housed in local detention facilities, and a projected number of Class D felons.  The Department of Corrections points out that Kentucky Revised Statutes require the housing of Class D felons in local detention facilities. They argue that there is no extra space available within local detention facilities for the projected  prisoners.  If this statement is true, then either state or local funds will have to be expended to provide detention housing for these inmates.  For local governments, that would mean the additional capital outlay for new or expanded detention facilities.  However, it would also mean increased income for local detention facilities for each prisoner housed for the Commonwealth.  Currently, the Commonwealth reimburses local detention facilities $25.09 per day per inmate housed in local detention facilities.  This would result in local detention facilities receiving $21,326 per day, or an additional $7,784,172 per year.  It is unknown if the projected increase in Class D felons will actually occur. Therefore, the effect of this bill is indeterminable.
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